## Shutesbury Board of Health June 5, 2024, 7 pm Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair, Wm Levine, Norene Pease, Arleen Read, board members.

Minutes of previous meeting approved.

## Discussion:

Claudia has been unresponsive, causing a problem for Morse Hill Camp, which has not been inspected. Megan Tudryn has offered to provide this inspection through the collaborative. Arleen and Norene to follow up. Cat will bring up the poor communication and follow-up at the district meeting later in June.

56 Wendell Road: no apparent progress or communication. 3-month report due before end of June. Cat will contact Town Counsel regarding receivership.

Green burial: nothing to report. We think the matter is with the Planning Board.

MAPHCO, FRCOG, HMCC, etc., with reference to the MAPHCO annual meeting on June 3: general frustration with emergency preparedness planning, the proliferation of acronmyms but no actual support or training.

Beach testing: Lake Wyola Association has made arrangements for weekly testing. George Abdow put out a newsletter full of misinformation on the subject of beach testing, oversight, and closings in the event of an exceedance. Cat will follow up.

Cat, Arleen, and possibly Wm will attend the All Boards Meeting on June 11. Baked goods to be negotiated.

Adjourn 7:45